## **GW - 28**

## MTBE Evaluation

2019



Michelle Lujan Grisham Governor

Howie C. Morales
Lt. Governor

## NEW MEXICO ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

## Hazardous Waste Bureau

2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6313
Phone (505) 476-6000 Fax (505) 476-6030
www.env.nm.gov

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED



James C. Kenney Cabinet Secretary

Jennifer J. Pruett
Deputy Secretary

July 26, 2019

Scott Denton
Environmental Manager
Navajo Refining Company, LLC
P.O. Box 159
Artesia, New Mexico 88211-0159

RE:

APPROVAL FOR EXTENSION REQUEST FOR THE SUBMITTAL OF THE MTBE EVALUATION HOLLYFRONTIER NAVAJO REFINING LLC, ARTESIA REFINERY EPA ID NO. NMD048918817 HWB-NRC-14-004

Dear Mr. Denton:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has received HollyFrontier Navajo Refining LLC, Artesia Refinery's (the Permittee) *Request for Extension for Submittal of the MTBE Evaluation* dated July 22, 2019. The stated reason for the request is to allow additional time for reviewing records to evaluate and report on the historical use of MTBE at the Refinery. The Permittee is requesting an extension date of September 13, 2019 for submission of the MTBE Evaluation. NMED hereby approves the extension request for the MTBE Evaluation to be submitted no later than **September 13, 2019**.

Mr. Denton July 26, 2019 Page 2

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Leona Tsinnajinnie of my staff at (505) 476-6057.

Sincerely,

John E. Kieling

Chief

Hazardous Waste Bureau

cc: D. Cobrain, NMED HWB

K. Van Horn, NMED HWB

L. Tsinnajinnie, NMED HWB

M. Suzuki, NMED HWB

C. Chavez, NM EMNRD OCD

R. Combs, HollyFrontier Navajo Refining LLC

File: Reading File and NRC 2019, HWB-NRC-14-004